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The Normal Life of  Thanksgiving 
From the Rector’s Desk   
The Rev. Dorsey  W. M. McConnell 

Dear Friends in Christ; 

       Thanksgiving will soon be upon us, that rather 
complicated holiday where the joy of children return-
ing and family gathered mixes with a few other things: 
tension, if some of those family don’t get along; sadness 
in the shadow a recent loss or a present illness; and the 
breaking of habit, in our taking time out of our busy, 
self-directed lives, just to give thanks. 

        Now, “giving thanks” may not seem all that radical 
an idea.  I am no linguist, but I would bet there is an equivalent for “Thank you” in 
every language on earth, and the same sort of convention in using the phrase dozens 
of times a day as part of the fabric of social interaction.  But actually giving thanks, 

Continued on Page 2 

Upcoming Dates 
 

November 7th  
 

Service Time Change!  
AND Daylight Savings Time  

(so set your clocks back an hour) 
 

8:00 am Holy Eucharist 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
9:10 am Children’s Choir 
9:10  am Youth Bible Study 

9:45 am Sunday School and Childcare 
10:00 am Holy Eucharist and Baptisms 

 

 

Intergenerational Fellowship Dinner 
November 17th—5:30 pm 

 
Classical Concert Series II 

November 21st—4:00 pm  

 

Choral Evensong for 
Feast of All Saints 

Archbishop of  York 
Preaching 

November 7th—5:30 pm 
 

See page 20 for more information 
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more than simply saying it, is a deeper matter.  It takes 
time.  It takes a certain sounding-out of the soul, an 
interiorly directed question, “What am I grateful for, 
really?” Another way of asking that might be, “What 
would my life be like without …?” 

        I love the voice of the Psalmist because of its 
frank, unadorned humanity.  He complains a lot.  He 
asks for things.  He brags.  He whines. He argues, al-
ways in his own defense.  He demands justice for his 
enemies, while insisting on mercy for himself.  All of 
this sounds so familiar, the echoes of my own heart.  
But surprisingly often, under the influence of super-
natural grace, his soul breaks through into an open 
place of clarity, humility and joy, and this is always 
filled with gratitude.  “What if I had not believed I 
should see the goodness of the Lord in the land of the 
living?” Or again, “Blessed be the Lord, who has shown 
me the wonders of his love in a besieged city!”  Or 
again, “O Israel, wait upon the Lord, for with the Lord 
there is plenteous redemption!”  He has sounded out 
his soul and found his own answer to the questions 
above. 

      I say that the Psalmist does this under the influence 
of grace.  I mean this.  I don’t think we are generally 
willing to reflect selflessly.  It is the work of the Holy 
Spirit, as Saint Paul observes, to “search out [our] 
hearts,” and to disclose what the Spirit finds to those 
whose hearts He searches.  The result is the prayer of 
gratitude, the re-orientation of the soul to the Giver, 
and an inner delight in what we have received. 

       Christianity puts forward the radical claim that this 
state is actually normal, not once a year, or once a day, 
but going on all the time, thanks to the gift of God 
who, through faith in Christ, is always moving in our 
hearts.  Paul shows this in his own letters.  Paul is at 
least as complex a character as the Psalmist: he can be 
by degrees tempestuous, grieving, argumentative, an-
gry and genuinely perplexed.  But, with one excep-
tion, he begins every letter with a full paragraph of 
thanksgiving.  It is a habit, but not merely conven-

tional.  He genuinely gives 
thanks for the churches, for 
their faith, their prayers, 
their courage in the face of 
adversity, the way they are 
an example to him, a witness that brings the larger-
than-life Apostle to his knees in a spirit of humble 
praise.  “What is our boast before God?”  He says, at 
one point, “Is it not you, beloved?  You are our joy and 
our crown!” 

        I have learned this again over the last month in the 
five house meetings I have attended.  I always showed 
up a little nervous about how things were going to go, 
but my fears subsided once the conversation began.  
One after another, people talked about giving thanks 
in hard times; they were frank when they said there 
were times it was impossible, when they were angry, 
not grateful; they told of the way thanksgiving crept 
in, sometimes much later, or of times when they were 
visited by gratitude unexpectedly, without reason.  
Their stories were clear, poignant, sometimes breath-
taking in their sadness, and often astonishing in their 
grace.  And, they were hugely helpful to all who were 
blessed to hear them.  I always left blessed, encour-
aged, and grateful.  Several others have told me they 
have experienced the same. 

      So when you gather at the table on the last Thurs-
day of this month, remember that you are surrounded 
by many others, who may not be sharing your food, 
but even now share your heart.  You are in the prayers 
of many, borne up on the hope of many, carried before 
the Throne of Grace by the love and faith of many.  
And you yourself are more of a witness to Christ than 
you can know or even suspect. 

 

And for that, I give thanks. 

Blessings, 

 

 

From the Rector (Cont.) 
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Extending the Legacy of Edinburgh 1910 
2010 Boston Conference 

November 4-7 2010 
“The Changing Contours of World Mission and Christianity” 

 

Conference hosted by Boston Theological Institute 
And its member schools 

In association with American Academy of Religion New England/Maritimes Region (NEMAAR) 
Eastern Fellowship of the American Society of Missiology 

Overseas Ministries Study Center 
Massachusetts Council of Churches 

 
 

Confirmed Speakers Include: 
 

Ian Douglas (Episcopal Divinity School) 
Ruth Padilla Deborst  

(Latin American Theological Fraternity) 
Todd Johnson (Gordon-Conwell Theological Seminary) 

Brian McLaren (Author, Everything Must Change) 
Dana Robert (Boston University) 

Peter Phan (Georgetown University) 
Lamin Sanneh (Yale University)  

John Sentamu (Archbishop of York, Church of England) 
Brian Stanley (University of Edinburgh) 

 
 

 
 
       
         

       
The Conference will begin at Boston’s historic Park Street Church and move along the “Green 
Line” trolley to Boston University and include Holy Cross Greek Orthodox School of Theology, 
to Andover-Newton Theological School and Boston College, including the historic Episcopal Church of the Redeemer. On Sunday 
the conference will conclude at Harvard University and at its Memorial Church. 

Ruth Padilla Deborst, 
Leading scholar on Latin 
American missiology 

 

Edinburgh 1910 led 
to multiple mission 
movements, the  
development of 
ecumenical  
agencies, the 
growth of world 
Christianity, and 
engagement with 
peoples of other  
living faiths. In 
2010, the theological 
community will 
gather together to 
discern the  
missional  
challenges of our 
times. 

The Most Reverend 
John Sentamu, 
Archbishop of York 

Peter Phan, 

Professor of Catholic 
Social Thought, 
Georgetown University 
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No man is an island,  
and neither are Christian communities 
From the Curate 
The Rev. Marc G. Eames 

 
Dear Friends, 

 
       It can be very easy for an individual church that is 
doing well to delude itself into thinking that it is an 
island.   An island church can be a quiet place where 
everything is well with the world, or at least to the 
end of the driveway.  John Donne’s famous poem cau-
tions against any sense that we are somehow not con-
nected with the people around us.  Likewise, the 
church is not just a solitary building full of amiable 
neighbors, but is a worldwide body to which we are 
all deeply and mystically joined. 

 

         The end of Donne’s poem also reminds me of 
the situation in our diocese right now.  Unfortunately, 
the parishes that make up the diocese of Massachusetts 

are hurting.  As many as one hundred churches may 
not be viable, and several have closed just in the past 
couple of years.  With every parish that rings its bell 
for the last time, even if the move to close is the right 
one, we are left a little emptier.  Our denomination 
has shrunk by half during a time when the population 
has doubled.  This is deeply distressing, but at the 
same time, there have never been more Christians on 
the earth than right now (more than 2.1 billion).  We 
were commanded by our Lord to go to the corners of 
the Earth, and in this past generation, the church has 
truly achieved that goal.  There are Christians on 
every continent and in nearly every country in the 
world. 

 
      This month, we will celebrate the worldwide uni-
versal church with a special guest, John Sentamu, 
Archbishop of York.  He will be preaching at our 
Evensong on November 7th.  Archbishop Sentamu was 
born in Uganda, and is the first African to hold the 
position of Primate of England.  He is passionate about 
ecumenical work and remains hopeful for its contin-
ued potential.  He is a wonderful example of how the 
church has grown into a worldwide communion and 
he embodies increased cooperation within churches 
over the past 100 years. 

 
      As you will read elsewhere in this newsletter, the 
occasion for this visit is to celebrate the 100th anniver-
sary of the Edinburgh conference on faith and order.  
Beginning with the 1910 conference, various Protes-
tant denominations known for their sniping at each 

Continued on Page 5 

No man is an island entire of itself; every man  
is a piece of the continent, a part of the main;  
if a clod be washed away by the sea, Europe  

is the less, as well as if a promontory were, as  
well as any manner of thy friends or of thine  
own were; any man's death diminishes me,  

because I am involved in mankind.  
And therefore never send to know for whom  

the bell tolls; it tolls for thee. 

 

John Donne's  
Meditation no. 17 from  

"Devotions upon Emergent Occasions" (1624) 
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other over the centuries called a truce, and the 
churches began to focus on common mission instead 
of focusing on differences.  The Roman Catholics and 
Eastern Orthodox have joined in the ecumenical con-
versations since that time and the churches have made 
great progress toward becoming the one, true, undi-
vided Church once again. 

 

    The Church is united in the Body of Christ, and we 
are all important members.  As Paul writes in 1 Co-
rinthians 12, “The eye cannot say to the hand, ‘I have 
no need of you,’ nor again the head to the feet, ‘I have 
no need of you.’”  As the Episcopal Church in the 
United States, we are connected with Christians from 
all over the world, those who are Anglicans, and those 
who are not.  Of course, with our Anglican brothers 
and sisters, we have even more at stake, sharing a 
similar prayer book tradition combined with a unique 
sense of doing church that straddles the line between 
Catholicism and Reformed versions of the faith often 
called the “Reformed Catholic Church” by Richard 
Hooker and other Elizabethans. 

 
     John Donne was right that we are not an island 
onto our selves.  Though life at the Redeemer is 
healthy, we cannot forget our friends in the diocese 
and throughout the country who are not.  We must 
pray for them, and help them by our example.  The 
Redeemer has striven to be mission-focused and dedi-
cated to discipleship in Jesus Christ.  Our mission 
statement gets at both of these points, “the Church of 

the Redeemer exists to 
bring people to Christ, 
and to bring Christ to all 
people, through worship, 
fellowship, education and 
service.”  The Re-
deemer has been 
known to have a great 
Sunday School for 
years, but two church 
formational programs have shown significant growth 
this year in bringing people to Christ:  Sunday morn-
ing adult and youth Bible studies.  I could not be hap-
pier about this.  A parish that spends serious time with 
God’s Word will grow in discipleship, will be more 
understanding of differences we have with others in 
the faith, and will exhibit the type of leadership that 
our church and diocese need. 

 
      The Redeemer is not an island.  We have responsi-
bilities to the wider church, and that begins by being 
the most faithful church we can be through the grace 
and power of God. 

 
Amen. 

 
 
 

Please pray for the diocese, which meets for its annual Con-
vention on November 6, at St. Stephen’s Church in Lynn. 

From the Curate (Cont.) 

 

   

   

   

 

 

 

Redeemer News Submissions 

All parishioners are invited to submit articles or information for the Redeemer News. 
Submissions are due the 15th of every month, preceding  

publication. Anything not submitted by the 20th of the month (excluding week-
ends) will not be included for publication. Email articles or questions to Laine: 

office@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
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Before addressing the work of the Church, the Vestry 
took a moment to heed Peter’s words to first set mind 
and heart on Christ. 

Therefore gird up your minds, be sober, set your hope fully 
upon the grace that is coming to you at the revelation of Jesus 
Christ.  1 Peter 1: 16 

 

Governance 

       A Nominating Committee for future lay leaders 
was formed, consisting of retiring Vestry members, of-
ficers who are choosing not to run for re-election, and 
one other, Carolyn Ross, who was elected at the meet-
ing.  In addition to a slate of Vestry members, Diocesan 
Delegates, and Deanery Representatives, the parish will 
also be proposing individuals for the positions of Junior 
Warden, Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer. After 
many years of loyal and invaluable service, Lucinda 
Doran Stern and Dick Tucker are stepping down as Jun-
ior Warden and Treasurer, respectively.  Jeff Hawkins, 
the current Assistant Treasurer, has agreed to be con-
sidered for Treasurer. 

 

Buildings 

      Michael Aylward, Co-Chair of the Buildings Com-
mittee, provided an update on 2010’s building projects 
and a timeline for evaluating the work required to re-
pair the stone work at the Bridal Entrance, as well as 
the West and South walls.  Judy Selwyn of Preservation 
Technology, who has been hired to oversee engineering 
evaluations and the preparation of reports for putting 
the project out for formal bids, will begin work shortly.  

Bids will be received during the winter.  Construction 
should start in the Spring of 2011 and be completed by 
Fall 2011. 

       Renovation of the Back Classroom is complete and 
will shortly be dedicated as the Porter Room in mem-
ory of Dr. Philip Porter.   

 

Financials 

      In preparation for forming the 2011 budget, Dick 
Tucker and Jeff Hawkins reviewed 2010 expenses 
which are projected to come in at $935,000.  The 
$30,000 variance to the original budget is due primarily 
to elevating the position of Financial Administrator 
from part-time to 80% full-time, a move which oc-
curred in early 2010. 

      The 2010 budget is more representative of what is 
required to operate the Redeemer.  Expenses in 2010 
are roughly $200,000 greater than as recent as 2007.  
Nearly all of the increase from 2007 reflects filling the 
vacant positions of Assistant Minister and Parish Admin-
istrator, the inclusion of their retirement and health 
benefits, and the escalation of existing health care cov-
erage. 

       Stewardship, while up in 2010, compared to 2007 
is relatively flat at $677,000 and in 2010 will cover 
72% of expenses.  Over the same time period, depend-
ence on the Endowment has risen from under 5% in 
2007 to over 20% in 2010.  The Endowment draw will 
be in line with the allowed 4% withdrawal rate but the 

 
From the Wardens  
Steve Mead and Lucinda Doran Stern 

Vestry News: Stewardship, House Meetings offer encouragement 

Continued on Page 7 
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Not on our e-mail 
list? 

 

The Church of the  
Redeemer e-mails out an-

nouncements every Tuesday to 
a subscriber list. 

 
 

This list is also  
occasionally used for  

weather-related and other  
urgent notifications.  

 
 

If you’d like to be  
included on this list and are 
not already, e-mail Laine in 

the office at:  
 

office@redeemerchestnuthill.org  
 
 

The e-mail list also receives 
this monthly newsletter in 

electronic form. If you’d like 
to receive the newsletter only 

via e-mail, contact Laine. 

current level of dependence on the Endowment is not sustainable especially 
if the Endowment is periodically used to cover major building renovations 
and clergy and staff compensation are brought in line with the scale of the 
Redeemer job.  Membership growth will be an important part of achieving 
the long-term goal of having Stewardship cover the operating expenses of 
the parish. 

 

Stewardship 

       Judy Bullitt, Vestry member and Co-Chair of Stewardship, reported 
that the 2010 effort was off to a strong start.  Over 350 pledge packages 
were mailed out at the end of September, with October 31st  set as the tar-
get date for receiving pledges.  After three weeks, 100 pledges have been 
received and encouragingly over 50 pledges are increases or new pledges. 

 

Fellowship 

        Mary Crown reported that the House Meetings, organized by herself 
and Karla Todd, have been very well received and have strengthened rela-
tionships across a broad section of the Parish.  Over 75 parishioners at-
tended one of the five dinners so graciously held in the homes of Megan and 
Chris Sampson, Margot and John Finley, Tish and Steve Mead, Nina and 
Marshall Moriarty, and Katie and Duncan McEachern. 

From the Wardens (Cont.) 

Stewardship 2011 

A Thank you and A Reminder from Stewardship:   

Thank you to all who made a Stewardship 
pledge.  Your support is deeply appreciated!  If 
you haven't pledged yet, it's not too late!  Please 
send in your pledge cards today so that we may 
begin to build the Redeemer's budget for 2011.  

-Judy Bullitt and Chuck Farber 
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NOMINATIONS FOR VESTRY ELECTIONS 

 

The Redeemer seeks Vestry persons who are:  

• Committed to the interests of God for both the parish and the entire church 
• Full of a genuine love of the Redeemer and of the world for which Christ died 
• Full of wisdom and of the Holy Spirit 

• Committed to their own spiritual growth in Christ, in prayer and study 

• Discerning – able to see the things that make a difference 

• Able to develop into spiritual leaders of the parish 
• Blessed with gifts, passions and practical skills that will benefit the Redeemer and complement other skills 

sets on the Vestry 
• Passionate for helping the parish grow (in Christian formation and numbers) 
• Good in group process, able to speak up in a meeting, forge consensus, and have good communication and 

interpersonal skills 
• Willing to take initiative and unafraid to lead: a stakeholder 
• Able to respect the need for confidentiality. 
 

All parishioners are urged to consider any candidates they would recommend and submit their names in 

writing to a member of the Nominating Committee. 

                No member of the committee or his/her immediate family is eligible to be nominated for a position on the slate.  
Nina Moriarty, Clerk of the Vestry, is eligible to be re-nominated for Clerk; Jeff Hawkins, Assistant Treasurer, is eligible to 
be re-nominated for Assistant Treasurer or nominated for Treasurer.  Megan Sampson, who fills an unexpired term on the 
Vestry until the parish’s 2011 Annual Meeting, is eligible to be nominated for any open position.  John Paolella is finishing a 
term on the Vestry and may not be elected to an immediately succeeding term of office. Lucinda Doran Stern, Junior War-
den, and Dick Tucker, Treasurer, have both completed their terms and have selected to stand down from possible re-
election to their positions for personal reasons. Douglas Chope, who is filling an unexpired term on the Vestry until the par-
ish’s 2011 meeting, and John Marenghi, are also stepping down for personal reasons. John will leave open a two-year unex-
pired term. 

 

The Vestry is the governing body of  your church.  Your prayerful consideration for the  

election of  your lay leaders is greatly appreciated. 
___________ 

Nominating Committee  

Carolyn Thayer Ross, Chair, Douglas Chope, Lucinda Doran Stern,  John Paolella, Dick Tucker  

The slate will be posted on January 6, 2011, one month before the Annual Meeting.  
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Sunday School News 

From the Sunday School Director 
Sarah Allen 

     The children learned about 
St. Francis of Assisi in Octo-
ber.  We read many beautiful 
books depicting his varied life 
and his abundant love and de-
votion to God and to so many 
needy people and also, of his 
deep understanding of animals.   

     They copied the prayer in 
their journals and made posters 
that are adorning the stairwell 
leading into Sunday School. 
Perhaps you as a family could 
read this prayer together or 
write it out and have it up 
somewhere so it can be easily 
read.  How powerful it would 
be for the children to see you 
write it out or read it aloud! 

    Thanks to the devoted lead-
ership of Marc, Lisa Farber and 
Leslie Williams, our very own 
St. Francis garden was raked, 
weeded, swept and plants were 
planted as the children worked 

Continued on Page 11 

Lord, make us instruments of your Lord, make us instruments of your Lord, make us instruments of your Lord, make us instruments of your 
peace.peace.peace.peace.    

Where there is hatred, let us sow love; 

Where there is injury, pardon 

Where there is discord, union 

Where there is doubt, faith; 

Where there is despair, hope; 

Where there is darkness, light; 

Where there is sadness, joy. 

Grant that we may not so 
much seek to be consoled as 
to console; 

To be understood as to understand; 

To be loved as to love. 

For it is in giving that we receive; 

It is in pardoning that we are pardoned; 

And it is in dying that we are born to eternal 
life.  Amen. 
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NOVEMBER  CALENDARNOVEMBER  CALENDARNOVEMBER  CALENDARNOVEMBER  CALENDAR    

*****Service Time Change***** 

November   7        9:45! am!!!!  All Saints Festival ServiceNovember   7        9:45! am!!!!  All Saints Festival ServiceNovember   7        9:45! am!!!!  All Saints Festival ServiceNovember   7        9:45! am!!!!  All Saints Festival Service    

Any and all children arrive in Chapel at 9:45 to get a costume on so that we can proc-
ess into church to sing with the congregation “I sing a Song of the Saints of God.” 

November   14       9:45  am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember   14       9:45  am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember   14       9:45  am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember   14       9:45  am Chapel+ Sunday School----        

Dorsey will be with us in Sunday School and then we will begin the Gingerbread 
Houses in coffee hour. 

November  21         9:45 am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember  21         9:45 am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember  21         9:45 am Chapel+ Sunday SchoolNovember  21         9:45 am Chapel+ Sunday School    

November  28        10 am All Parish Eucharist November  28        10 am All Parish Eucharist November  28        10 am All Parish Eucharist November  28        10 am All Parish Eucharist     

on the 3rd annual service project during Co-
lumbus Day weekend.  

      Please look out the window of the par-
ish hall to see our spruced up St. Francis 
space…look closely and you will notice 
some beautiful rock designs as well.  

       The story of the prophet Elijah spread 
through the drama workshop and into 
classrooms leading up to the Children’s Lit-
urgy and Family Fellowship dinner on Octo-
ber 27th at 5:30.  

       Marc, David Farber, Serena Pollard 
and Jackson Luster brilliantly led us 
through the story of Elijah’s life.  Bravo to 

another successful Drama Workshop and 
Liturgy. 

 Thank you to Britt Lee and her family for 
organizing the fellowship supper that was 
enjoyed by many of us.  

From the Sunday School  Director  (Cont.) 
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New this year: 

The Teachings of Jesus 
Adult Bible Study      Sunday at 9:30 am 

 
 

 

Led by 

the Rev. Dorsey McConnell  

In the Tripp Room 

 

 

The world’s best-known stories, parables, and homilies originally  

given by the Master Himself.  

 

Honey and Wine: A Pilgrim’s Guide to the Prophets 

Men and Women’s Bible Study 

Men’s Bible Study  ~ Wednesdays at 7:00 am 

Women’s Bible Study ~ Thursdays at 9:00 am 

Both held at the Rectory 

©
 iStock photography/Kim

 Freitas 

©
 iStock photography/Oren Airel 



Page  11   November 2010  

Formation Redeemer News 

Confirmation Class 

This month the Confirmation Class is going to have a very special treat.  On November 
7th, John Sentamu, the Archbishop of York, will meet with the youth before the Choral 
Evensong service at 5:30 pm.   

The Archbishop was born in Uganda, and he is the first African to hold the second highest 
office in the Church of England.  He deeply cares about the ecumenical movement, and he 
will be speaking on the subject while he is in the Boston area.  The class will continue by 
talking about traditional Anglican notions of church authority, and will finish the month 

with a Confirmation Movie Night featuring Mean Girls  and accompanied by a discussion about the effects of human 
sin. 

 
November Confirmation Class Dates 
 
11/7    4:00 The Anglican Communion and the Archbishop of York 

  5:30 Evensong: Archbishop Sentamu - Preacher 

11/14  4:45 Church Authority (Scripture, tradition, and reason) 

11/21  4:45 Confirmation Movie Night – Sin and Human Nature Mean Girls 

Youth Bible Study 
 

      The Youth Bible Study is off to a great start this year.  We have read the first five chapters of 
St. Matthew and have had some great discussions about Mary and Joseph, the Sermon on the 

Mount, and why God created Satan.  We will continue the study this month by focusing on Jesus’ continued reli-
gious and moral teaching.  We will focus especially on what Jesus teaches about prayer.  We will finish the month by 
continuing our A.P.E. lectionary study by focusing on Jeremiah 23.  In this passage, Jeremiah sees a new king rising 
in the line of King David, who will bring justice and peace to the world.  Please note the change in time. 
 

November Youth Bible Study Dates 
 
November 7th   9:10 am Matthew 6   The Lord’s Prayer 

November 14th  9:10 am Matthew 7   Judging and the Golden Rule 

November 21st  9:10 am Jeremiah 23    Prophesy of Christ’s Kingship 
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Mission 
Partner 
Update 

 

 

St. Stephen’s  
Episcopal Church, South End 

www.ststephensbos.org/ 
 

B-SAFE Summer Program 

 The 2010 Bishop's Summer Academic and Fun Enrichment (B-SAFE) program served more than 530 young 
people from Boston's and Chelsea's lower-income neighborhoods this past summer. A major goal of the B-SAFE 

program is to prevent the well-documented "summer slide" that can occur in aca-
demics during July and August. The challenge is to make learning part of summer 
fun for kids and not just an extension of their school year. Each summer, B-SAFE 
finds more and more ways to accomplish this. Two of this summer's favorite pro-
grams were Mad Science Day and Globetrotter's Day.  Field trips were excep-
tionally fun-filled for both partners and kids this year. B-SAFE participants and 
suburban youth played field games in Ipswich, dug potatoes and ate freshly- made 
French fries in West Newbury, had water balloon games in Cohasset, learned 
drumming in Dover, face painted, splashed, made discoveries in museums, and 
consumed cook-outs all around the Boston area.  

 

      Well over nine hundred volunteers made B-SAFE happen this summer, including 850 volunteers from 50+ 
partner churches.  In June, for the second year, the Redeemer took on the task of preparing and serving two 
lunches during training week at Epiphany School.  Our team of volunteers (including Barbara Beal, Eliza-
beth and Jeff Catalano, Lisa Farber, Lucia Dolan, Waltrud Lampé, Amy Luster, Mary Nickerson,  
Laura Patton, Hooker Talcott, and Laine Walters Young) served lunch to 90 adult staff and 100 teen staff.  
Having a partner church serve lunch during training week not only nourishes the B-SAFE staff, but it also gives staff 
members important practice in welcoming, appreciating, and supporting parish volunteers as they prepare and 
serve lunch — which is what happens daily at each B-SAFE site during the 
program weeks.   

      Another key part of the summer program is providing high quality 
part-time jobs for teens and young adults ages 15 to 21, including some 
from the Church of the Redeemer.  Most teens worked as Counsel-
ors-in-Training in the B-SAFE program, with older teens and young adults 
serving as Recreation Specialists and Site Assistants.  



 B-READY After-School Program  

 The Building Resilience, Enrichment Opportunities, Academic Skills, and Dy-
namic Leadership in Youth and Young Adults serves both elementary and middle school 
students.  The Elementary School LEARN Program provides homework help, reading and 
math tutoring, art, music, sports, cooking classes, boys' and girls' clubs, field trips and 
other enrichment activities, along with a healthy meal.  The Middle School YLC Program 
also emphasizes learning, leadership training, and life skills development. 

 

Opportunities to Get Involved 

 St. Stephen’s is looking for volunteers to tutor and mentor stu-
dents in the B-READY Program.  Visit the Get Involved section of the St. 
Stephen’s website or contact Liz Steinhauser, Director of Youth Programs 
at  (617) 262-9070 or lizsteinh@netzero.net. 

 

Tim Crellin Celebrates 10 years at St. Stephen’s 

 This past year, Tim Crellin, a former Assistant Rector of the Church of the Redeemer, celebrated his 
tenth anniversary as vicar of St. Stephen’s.  Described as a “theologically-centered community organizer,” Tim has 
been responsible for reinvigorating connections with the community, especially with young people. 

 
            Tim says his accomplishments result from a "great team of people that 
work hard together, a great congregation that comes every Sunday and supports 
us, and dreaming big dreams and then just working to try to make them happen, 
and not taking no for an answer a lot of the time."   Tim credits five partner 
churches (including Redeemer), who provide annual financial support to the 
parish, as well as 50+ partner parishes (also including Redeemer), who provide 
volunteer and financial support for the Youth Programs. 

 Liz Steinhauser, who has worked with Tim at St. Stephen’s for seven 
years, says his uniqueness, welcoming attitude, and positive risk-taking set him 
apart from others.  "He’s hilarious, he’s serious, he’s extremely, extremely hum-
ble. He genuinely cares deeply about people, about making a real community 
that’s authentic," she said. "He’s there for people in their celebrations and their 

sorrows. He has so much integrity and also just a sense of humility. I haven’t ever known anyone quite like Tim. I 
feel honored to work with him."   

For more information on St. Stephen’s or Tim’s ministry, contact Tim at tecrellin@aol.com or 617-262-9070. 

Mission 
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Church Service League 

Christmas Market 2010Christmas Market 2010Christmas Market 2010Christmas Market 2010    

December 3rd and 4th December 3rd and 4th December 3rd and 4th December 3rd and 4th     
    

Lots of great vendors!Lots of great vendors!Lots of great vendors!Lots of great vendors!    

25 returning and 13 new 
 

Fabulous items in the Live and Fabulous items in the Live and Fabulous items in the Live and Fabulous items in the Live and     

Silent auctions!Silent auctions!Silent auctions!Silent auctions!    

  Team up with your friends to bid  on 

one of the great parties 
 

There are still ways to get involved!  There are still ways to get involved!  There are still ways to get involved!  There are still ways to get involved!      

Contact Volunteer coordinator Pam Awtrey to help. 

(bawtrey@comcast.net) 
 

Invitations with auction booklet are mailed early in November.  Invitations with auction booklet are mailed early in November.  Invitations with auction booklet are mailed early in November.  Invitations with auction booklet are mailed early in November.  Please 

contact Laine if you didn’t receive your invitation. 

The Church Service League 
will  meet  on November 1 and 
November 29 at 9:00 am in 
the Tripp Room. All are wel-
come! There wil l  be no meet-
ing in December.   

Interested in the 2011 Mission Trip?  
Come to the Pilgrim-Africa Presentation 

 

By Dorsey McConnell 
November 14th at 11:30 am  

Porter Room 



Page 17  November  2010  

Mission Redeemer News 

Our new website will launch November 7th 
 

www.redeemerchestnuthill.org 

• Pictures of our community on every page 
• Clean, updated look, reflective of the Redeemer 
• Visitor-oriented information 
• Comprehensive calendars with activity filters 

• Links throughout the site 
• Special services planning information 
• Slideshows 
• More information, everywhere! 

Features of the new site include: 

This is a draft proposal of what the site 
will look like when we go live on Nov. 
7, so some things, like the Christmas 
box and the calendar, will feature items 
appropriate for November. 
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CHURCH OF THE REDEEMER, 379 HAMMOND STREET, CHESTNUT HILL 
 

FOR TICKETS IN ADVANCE, QUESTIONS, 
CALL 617-566-7679 OR EMAIL OFFICE@REDEEMERCHESTNUTHILL.ORG 

  

Hawthorne String Quartet  
 
 
 

 
 

Ronan Lefkowitz, Violin, Sato Knudsen, Cello 
Si-Jung Huang, Violin, Mark Ludwig, Viola  

 

Keisuke Wakao, Oboe       
 

CLASSICAL CONCERT SERIES II 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2010 

4:00 PM 
                                                   
   STRING QUARTET                                                                                                                   Hans Krása (1899-1944) 
 
   STRING QUARTET                                                                                                               Viktor Kalabis (1923-2006) 
 

AND MORE 
      

Tickets in Advance $20; Tickets at the Door $25; Students $10 
 
 

We wish to thank the Sponsors of this Concert Series,  
without whose generous support this concert would not be possible. 
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We’d love to know your favorite hymns so that we can make every effort to en-
sure they are included in our worship.     

 

Please send an email to music@redeemerchestnuthill.org or drop a note to me 
in my box at church.   Please make sure to include:  

• The hymnal your selections can be found in (1940, 1982, New English 
Hymnal, etc.) & number of  the hymn(s). 

• The first line of  text or alternate “well known” title. 

• The tune name (this is very important as many people know the same 
hymn to different tunes!).   The “tune name” is found with the text refer-
ence for every hymn, often labeled “Music,” at the bottom of  the hymn.   

• Please also include your name and telephone number if  submitting in 
writing, so that I am able to contact you for clarification of  any details.  

• Any other information you think may be helpful to provide correct identi-
fication.   

 

- Michael S. Murray, Organist & Choirmaster  

“GREATEST HITS”  

OF HYMNODY  



Page  20   November  2010 

Music Redeemer News 

CHORAL EVENSONG 
FOR THE FEAST OF ALL SAINTS 

THE MOST REVEREND AND RIGHT HONORABLE  
DR. JOHN SENTAMU 

 

ARCHBISHOP OF YORK 
PREACHING 

NOVEMBER 7TH  

5:30 PM 

Featuring the Chamber Choir of  the Church of  the Redeemer and choral works by John 
Tavener, Orlando Gibbons, Gustav Holst, John Joubert and others. 

CHURCH OF THE REDEEMER  
379 HAMMOND STREET, CHESTNUT HILL, MA 02467 

WWW.REDEEMERCHESTNUTHILL.ORG 
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The Office of Evensong  
 
 
 The Office of Evensong has very ancient roots and is one of the jewels in the crown of the 
Church.     
 Born from humble, monastic roots, this liturgy was formed into its current format by Thomas 
Cranmer, Archbishop of Canterbury during the reigns of both Henry VIII and Edward VI.   Cranmer 
molded the first liturgy of Evensong from the monastic Offices of Compline and Vespers, the last two 
Offices of the monastic day, and incorporated it into his “Book of Common Prayer” in 1549.   A ma-
jor revision was made to the 1549 book, and in 1662 was published the “Book of Common Prayer” 
which would remain the customary prayer book of the Anglican Communion to this day.   
 The service of Evensong, as it is celebrated at the Redeemer, is based upon the 1662 version of 
the Office, and incorporates the “Service of Light” – a series of prayers and readings which precede it.   
 Once a brief series of prayers have been offered, the choir sings an anthem and a hymn is sung 
whilst the candles throughout the church are lit.    Once this is completed, the appointed psalm is sung 
by the choir to an Anglican Chant setting, as is the tradition.   This is followed by the reading of the 
lessons, to which the choir responds by singing a setting of the Magnificat and Nunc Dimittis respec-
tively.  
 The people are invited to join in the recitation of the Apostles’ Creed, which is sung by 
all.    Then begins the dialogue of the Preces and Responses; a series of invocations sung by the choir 
on behalf of the congregation.    
 The anthem, usually based on the readings, season or feast day is sung, and is typically a little 
longer than the average Sunday morn-
ing anthem.   In many ways, it fulfils 
the role of a sermon, expounding upon 
the theological message in a manner 
that the spoken word cannot.   
The service closes with the recitation 
of the Great Thanksgiving, the singing 
of an hymn, and the postlude.    
 This is a short service, typically 
less than one hour in duration, of 
transcendent luxury, where through 
the beauty of holiness, we offer our 
praises to God.   
 
- Michael S. Murray, Organist & 
Choirmaster.   

Liturgies of Choral Evensong  
at the Redeemer 
 

• Sunday, November 7, 2010 at 5:30 pm    
 

• Sunday, March 20, 2011 at 5:00 pm 
 

• Sunday, May 22, 2011 at 5:00 pm 
 
All Choral Evensongs are followed by a light 
reception in the Parish Hall. 
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SERVICE ASSISTANTS’ SCHEDULE 

NOVEMBER 2010 

Sunday, November 7th 
Holy Eucharist 
10:00 am 
  

Server: Z.  Mills 
Acolytes:  W. Farber, S. McEachern 
Lectors: D. Schmalensee, L. Doran Stern 
LEMs:  P. Burnham, S. Westcott 
Ushers:  Diane Schmalensee (Head Usher) W. Dick, J. Grandin,  
D. Schmalensee 

Sunday, November 7th   
Choral Evensong 
5:30 pm 

Server: S. Westcott 
Lectors: E. Swinton, T. O’Brien 
Ushers: L. Bailey  (Head Usher),  M. Aylward, TBD, TBD 

Sunday, November 14th  
Morning Prayer  
10:00 am 

Server: S. Westcott 
Acolytes:  L. Gadicke, C. Chope 
Lectors: J. deJong, F. Lloyd 
Ushers: J. deJong (Head Usher), M. Aylward, G. Mills, B. McPeek 

Sunday, November 28th  
Holy Eucharist 
10:00 am 

Server: P. Burnham 
Acolytes:  L. Alexander, S. Mills 
Lector: V. Perry, P. Burnham 
LEMs:  D. Hunter Mills, S. Westcott 
Ushers:  D. McEachern (Head Usher) S. Hurlbut, G. Scott, TBD 

Sunday, November 21st 
All-Parish Eucharist 
10:00 am 

Server: B. Mills 
Acolytes:  L. Alexander, W. Farber 
Lectors: Youth Family TBD 
LEMs:  D. Hunter Mills, S. Westcott 
Ushers:  F. Lloyd (Head Usher) D. Brewster, P. Bianchi, D. Tucker 

November Redeemer Movie Night 
“To Kill a Mockingbird” 

 

Friday, November 12th, 7:00 pm Old Parish House 
Popcorn and comfortable seating provided   



 

We celebrate 

the recent 

marriage of  

Jenny Reyes 

and Charles 

Thomas on 

September 

25th. 

 
We also celebrate the recent 

Confirmation of  Sarah  

Barton on October 16th.  

 

sorrows  

Our hearts go out to the 

families of  the recently  

deceased: 

 

• Evelyn DeCaro (Marc 
Eames’ great aunt) 

• Peter E. Gardiner 
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Inreach at the Church of  the Redeemer 
 

      Inreach is a sub-committee under the 
Church Service League. Inreach was originally a 
group of women who prepared casseroles for 
members of the parish needing food and a 
friendly smile because of illness, a family situa-
tion, or just general support. The committee did 
all of the meal preparation and the responsibil-
ity of preparing the dinner rotated among the 
committee members each month. 
 

       The committee now looks at Inreach as a form of pastoral care 
ministry. It is still a sub-committee of the Church Service League, but 
all members of the parish are called upon when there is a crisis in a 
family or someone needs special care. Men and women are on the 
sub-committee and their function is to listen to those members of 
our community needing support. A care chain is then set up and ei-
ther meals are provided, or a support system is established. The goal 
of the committee is to reach out to as many members of the parish as 
possible and for those members to know the Inreach Committee is 
there to help them in any way large or small.  
 
      Any member of the committee can be contacted at any time, de-
pending upon with which member the parishioner in need feels most 
comfortable. Anne Grandin will be setting up the care chain, so all 
requests will eventually be channeled to her. In an emergency, Anne 
at angrandin@aol.com or 617-566-4406 would be the one to call.  
 
      We work as a team and are always looking for new members who 
would like to be involved. We are confidential and always ready to 
help in a loving way. 

 
 
  Inreach Members 

 

Carol Pfaelzer 617-738-7983 carolpostpfaelzer@mac.com 

Pam Awtrey 617-527-5348 bawtrey@comcast.net 

Cathy Brigham 617-734-9355 daycath@rcn.com 

Anne Grandin 617-566-4406 angrandin@aol.com 

Alyson Lee 617-412-0153 alysonelee@hotmail.com 

Megan Sampson 617-738-1072 mcsampson@rcn.com 

George Foord 617-969-8360 georgefoord@aol.com 

Mary Crown 781-235-4143 mecrown@lotsoc.com 

Joys  
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Youth and Family Fellowship  
First Annual  

Church of the Redeemer Soccer Game 
 

    Many of the young parishioners play soccer, and with Novem-
ber arriving the children should be in late season form.  The Re-
deemer scheduled a soccer game last year, but it was rained out.  
I hope that this year, we will have better luck with the weather.   

We will have a wonderful time playing the beautiful game.  
While the curate knows something about football, the children 
should be able to run circles around him in soccer.  Come and 
try out your skills before we all put the soccer balls away for the 
winter. 
 

Sunday, November 14th , 2:00 pm  
Place to be announced 

FOYERS 

Dinner lists were emailed in  October! 

Please contact Mary or Karla if you haven’t received your as-

signment or would like to join an existing group. 

 

Karla Todd at karla.todd@comcast.net   Mary Crown at mecrown@lotsoc.com 

Thanksgiving  
Service  

at First Church,  
Chestnut Hill 

 
 
 

 
Thanksgiving Day 

November 25, 2010 
10:00 am 

26 Suffolk Road 
 

Dorsey McConnell  
Preaching 

Youth Hymn Sing  
at Parishioners’ Homes 

 
Wednesday, November 17th  

Time TBA 



 
 
 
 
 

 

October 3rd — and in 
loving memory of  Ellen 
Stout by her family and 
many friends. and in loving 
memory of  Andrew Adie 
Hunter 

 
October 17th — and in 
loving memory of  John P. 
Remensnyder from his lov-
ing family 

 
October 24th — and in 
loving memory of  Margaret 
B. Whitney by  her daughter, 
Leslie Horst 

 

October 31st — and in 
celebration of  the birthday 
of  Linda R. Cavanaugh  by 
Tim O’Brien 
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NOVEMBERNOVEMBERNOVEMBERNOVEMBER    
1 All Saints’ DayAll Saints’ DayAll Saints’ DayAll Saints’ Day  
2222    All Souls’ DayAll Souls’ DayAll Souls’ DayAll Souls’ Day    
 Altar Guild Semi-Annual Meeting and Holy Eucharist  - 7:00 pm 
6 Diocesan Convention at St. Stephen’s Church, Lynn, MA (all day) 
7777    All Saints’ Day observedAll Saints’ Day observedAll Saints’ Day observedAll Saints’ Day observed    
 Baptisms during Holy Eucharist - 10:00 am  
7 Choral Evensong with the Archbishop of York - 5:30 pm** 
14 Pilgrim-Africa Presentation - 11:30 am 
21 Classical Concert Series 2 of 4 - 4:00 pm** 
30-2 Christmas Market Greens Open Workshop - 10:00 am - 3:00 pm 
 

DECEMBERDECEMBERDECEMBERDECEMBER    
1 Advent Series 1 of 2 - 7:00 pm*  
3 Christmas Market - 10:00 am - 5:00 pm  
 Dinner & Auction - 6:00 pm 
4 Christmas Market - 10:00 am - 4:00 pm 
8 Advent Series 2 of 2 - 7:00 pm* 
12 Neighborhood Caroling and Fellowship Supper - 4:00 pm 
16 Carols by Candlelight - 7:30 pm*        
18 Pageant Rehearsals - 8:30 am & 9:00 am 
19 Christmas Pageant/Morning Prayer - 10:00 am 
24 Christmas EveChristmas EveChristmas EveChristmas Eve 
 4:00 pm Family Eucharist (children and adult choirs)  
 10:00 pm Choral Prelude  
 10:30 pm Festal Eucharist  (adult choir)  
25 Feast of ChristmasFeast of ChristmasFeast of ChristmasFeast of Christmas  
 Holy Eucharist - 10:00 am  
 
* Supper held ½ hour before  
** Reception held afterwards  

Redeemer Events 2010Redeemer Events 2010Redeemer Events 2010Redeemer Events 2010    

Given to the 
Glory of God 

Fall 2010 directories are on order and should 

be available for pick-up outside the church 

office by All Saints’ observed on  

November 7th—if not earlier.  



Calendar 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

31 
Pentecost XXIII 

Stewardship Sunday 

8:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

9:30 AM  Adult Bible Study 

9:30 AM  Children's Choir Rehearsal 

9:30 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 
9:40 AM  Youth Bible Study 

10:30 AM  All-Parish Eucharist 

10:30 AM  Childcare Provided/No Sunday School 

11:45 AM  Coffee Hour 

12:00 PM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

2:00 PM  4th Annual Redeemer Football Game 

1 
All Saints' Day 

9:00 AM  Church 

Service League 

2 
All Souls' Day 

7:00 AM  Public 

Voting 

8:00 AM  Organ 

Maintenance in 

Nave 
7:00 PM  Holy 

Eucharist 

7:30 PM  Altar 

Guild Semi-Annual 

Meeting 

3 
7:00 AM  Men's 

Bible Study 

8:30 AM  Morning 

Prayer and Healing 

4 
9:00 AM  Women's 

Bible Study 

6:30 PM  Pre-

Baptism Family 

Meeting 

5 6 
Diocesan Conven-

tion 

4:00 PM  Chamber 

Choir Rehearsal 

6:00 PM  Boston 

Theological Insti-
tute Centennary 

Dinner at Boston 

College 

7 
All Saints' Day 

Daylight Savings Time Ends 

Pentecost XXIV 

8:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

9:00 AM  Adult Bible Study 

9:00 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 
9:10 AM  Children's Choir Rehearsal 

9:10 AM  Youth Bible Study 

9:45 AM  Childcare Provided 

9:45 AM  Sunday School All Saints' Procession 

10:00 AM  Holy Eucharist and Baptism 

11:15 AM  Festive Coffee Hour 

11:30 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

4:00 PM  Chamber Choir Rehearsal 
4:00 PM  Confirmation Class 

5:30 PM  Evensong 

8 9 
7:30 PM  Vestry 

Meeting (Finance 

Policy and Steward-

ship Reporting) 

10 
7:00 AM  Men's 

Bible Study 

8:30 AM  Morning 

Prayer and Healing 

9:00 AM  Sunday 

School Committee 
11:00 AM  Staff 

Meeting 

11:30 AM  Worship 

Committee Meeting 

11 
Office Closed 

Veteran's Day 

9:00 AM  Women's 

Bible Study 

12 13 

14 
Pentecost XXV 

8:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

9:00 AM  Adult Bible Study 

9:00 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

9:10 AM  Children's Choir Rehearsal 

9:10 AM  Youth Bible Study 
9:45 AM  Sunday School with Gingerbread House 

Project/Childcare Provided 

10:00 AM  Morning Prayer 

11:15 AM  Coffee Hour 

11:30 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

11:30 AM  Pilgrim-Africa Presentation 

2:00 PM  Youth and Family Fellowship Soccer Game 

4:45 PM  Confirmation Class 

15 
Redeemer News 

Deadline 

16 
11:30 AM  Holy 

Eucharist at Fox 

Hill 

12:00 PM  Lunch at 

Fox Hill 

17 
7:00 AM  Men's 

Bible Study 

8:30 AM  Morning 

Prayer and Healing 

5:30 PM  Fellow-

ship Dinner 

18 
9:00 AM  Women's 

Bible Study 

19 20 

21 
Christ the King Sunday 

Last Sunday of Pentecost 

Thanksgiving Ingathering 

8:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

9:00 AM  Adult Bible Study 

9:00 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 
9:10 AM  Children's Choir Rehearsal 

9:10 AM  Youth Bible Study 

9:45 AM  Sunday School/Childcare Provided 

10:00 AM  All-Parish Eucharist 

11:15 AM  Coffee Hour 

11:30 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

4:00 PM  Classical Concert Series II 

4:45 PM  Confirmation Class 

22 23 
9:00 AM  Thanks-

giving Breakfast at 

First Church 

24 
7:00 AM  Men's 

Bible Study 

8:30 AM  Morning 

Prayer and Healing 

25 
Office Closed 

Thanksgiving Day 

10:00 AM  Thanks-

giving at First 

Church-Chestnut 

Hill  

26 

Office Closed 
27 

28 
First Sunday of Advent 

8:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

9:00 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

9:45 AM  Childcare Provided/No Sunday School 

10:00 AM  Holy Eucharist 

11:15 AM  Coffee Hour 

11:30 AM  Parish Choir Rehearsal 

29 
9:00 AM  Church 

Service League 

30 
10:00 AM  Open 

Greens Workshop 

7:30 PM  Outreach 

Meeting 

1 
7:00 AM  Men's 

Bible Study 

8:30 AM  Morning 

Prayer and Healing 

10:00 AM  Open 

Greens Workshop 
6:30 PM  Supper 

7:00 PM  Advent 

Series I 

2 
9:00 AM  Women's 

Bible Study 

10:00 AM  Open 

Greens Workshop 

3 
10:00 AM  Christ-

mas Market 

6:00 PM  Christmas 

Market Dinner and 

Auction 

4 
10:00 AM  Christ-

mas Market 

November 2010 
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From the Archives 

“...we will take heart for the future 
Remembering the past.” T.S. Eliot 
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 This may seem to be the name of a law firm, but the names are of the three people 
who were the inspiration for a new church building in the Gothic Revival style in America 
in the late 19th century. 

 John Gordon Wright was Senior Warden of the Church of the Redeemer from 
1898-1912, and in 1907 deeded the land on which the present church stands, with the 
proviso that it be used for a new church within twenty years.  The original wood frame 
church built in 1890-1891 had already been enlarged in 1903 and the Chestnut Hill com-
munity was growing.  Wright’s appreciation and preference for the Gothic style was evi-
dent in the Cathedral pictures he owned and subsequently gave to the Redeemer. The pic-
tures are of York Minster, Salisbury, Lincoln and Cologne.  (They normally reside in the 
choir room.) It is apparent that Wright provided leadership for a new edifice and in the 
selection of our 4th Rector, Lucian W. Rogers. 

 The Rev. Lucian Rogers was called to be our 4th Rector on February 20, 1911 
and began his rectorship probably after Easter.  There are no Vestry minutes from Febru-
ary 28th until May 9th when he presided at the Vestry meeting.  In the fall, Vestry minutes refer to the “project of the 
Rector.”  On October 17th, Rogers “urged the necessity for the erection of a new church edifice in the near future and 
solicited earnest cooperation of the vestry as well as the initiatory subscriptions”.  In November, Rogers appointed a 
Building Committee with Wright as chairman.  Unfortunately Wright died in January 1912, but the focus for the new 
church was already established.  His son-in-law, Andrew Adie, followed through on Wright’s vision.  The Wright fam-

ily contributed approximately a quarter of the cost of the new building.   

 The Building Committee and Vestry worked diligently throughout 1912, 
raising subscriptions and examining architectural plans and by March 1913 had 
decided on a new stone church and on Henry Vaughan as architect.  Henry 
Vaughan came from England in 1881 and his arrival “marked a first step in the 
resuscitation of the Gothic Revival style”, according to  William Morgan in The 
Almighty Wall.  Vaughan’s style is generally 14th century English Gothic. Between 
1887 and 1915 Henry Vaughan designed 11 churches in Massachusetts, two 
chapels in St. John the Divine in New York, and with his mentor Bodley, was the 
original architect  of the Washington Cathedral.  He worked on approximately 
ninety other commissions. 

 On March 9, 1913 Bishop William Lawrence spoke to the Redeemer con-
gregation:  “My first word is one of congratulations to you on what I believe is the assured prospect of a new and beau-
tiful church….wise men engage the best ecclesiastical architect of that time to build the most beautiful suburban church 
in Massachusetts….I cannot overemphasize in this connection the influence of  beautiful architecture in creating a spirit 
of worship.”  On November 24, 1913 the Cornerstone holding a bronze box with a “time capsule” was placed below 
what is now the wall under the Transfiguration window. 

-Jody Castello 

Just above the door from the 
chancel to the sacristy there is 
a plaque: 

This Chancel was erected 
To the Glory of God 

And in loving  
memory of  

John Gordon Wright 
Anno dni 1913 

WRIGHT, ROGERS and  VAUGHAN 



MISSION STATEMENT 

“A parish of the Episcopal Church, the Church of the  
Redeemer exists to bring people to Christ, and to bring Christ to 
all people, through worship, fellowship, education and service.” 

Mailed monthly Sept. to June,  Except Bi-monthly July-August               TIME VALUE 

Contact us  
Rector, The Rev. Dorsey McConnell 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 11, dmcconnell@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Curate, The Rev. Marc G. Eames 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 13, meames@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Organist and Choirmaster, Michael S. Murray 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 17, mmurray@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Parish Administrator, Laine Walters Young 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 10, office@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Director of Sunday School, Sarah Allen 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 16, scaa59@gmail.com 
 

Director of the Children’s Choir, Mary Reynders 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 18, mrscello@mindspring.com 
 

Financial Administrator, Sharon Gillespie 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 12, finance@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Facilities Manager, Elton Matos 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 14, ematos@redeemerchestnuthill.org 
 

Verger, Suzy Westcott 
(617) 566-7679 ext. 15, suzywestcott@hotmail.com 
 

CSL Assistant, Lovey Cercone, (617) 731-3285 ext. 3 
 

Parish Historian, Jody Castello, (617) 325-3409 

VESTRY 

Steve Mead, Senior Warden 

Lucinda Doran Stern, Junior Warden 

Nina Moriarty, Clerk 

Dick Tucker, Treasurer 
Jeff Hawkins, Assistant Treasurer 

   

 Philip Bianchi Martha Gangemi 

 Judy Bullitt Katie McEachern   

 Douglas Chope John Paolella 

 Gordon Cromwell Chip Pollard 

 Mary Crown Megan Sampson 

 Margot Finley  

 

            Debby Hunter Mills, ex officio Amy Weed, ex officio 
 

AFFILIATED CLERGY 

The Rev. Judith L. Stuart, Episcopal Chaplain to Boston College and Northeastern University 
The Rev. John H. Finley IV, Head of Epiphany School  
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